
FREDERIKSEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL  
PARENT FACULTY CLUB - PUBLIC MEETING 
THURSDAY, 12/12/24 
7PM I LIBRARY + VIRTUAL 
 
Meeting called to order at 7PM. 
 
Principle Update: 

- PBIS team meeting today. Behavior data from semester. 411 minor from classrooms 
for disruption. Second – defiance (running away, not following). Redoing red ticket 
rewards. Newly added: movie and popcorn; name on marquee; eating on stage; 
shout outs to friends. Surveying 4th and 5th graders for more. SS Survey parents – how 
do we boost participation. Very low survey part, Incentives for students for parent 
participation. Spirit week next week. Polar Espresso. Superintendent gave budget 
update. $6.3 million cut, increased from $5.5 million. Anticipate state mid year 
budget to be low. Try to keep Assistant Principles and Counselors for elementary. 
Mid shift custodians – bargain for furlough days for staff. Considering a mural in the 
library. Seek support from PFC to fund. 

 
President Update: 

- Movie Nighty was huge success with over 200 attending. PFC netted $200 from 
concession sales. Game Night attendance was also more than anticipated. Giri is 
excited to host once again next year. Not all age groups were supported. Not enough 
volunteers. Parents want to pitch in for snacks next time. Solicite student council or 
high school volunteers to run games for next time. Ice Cream Fridays to return in 
January. Motion to vote Teagin Bland in an Event Coordinator at 7:23PM. Seconded 
by Alyssa Klozer. All voted in favor. Remaining events: January – Movie Night; 
February – Donuts with Grownups; March – Pi Night; April – Glow Dance; May – 
Teacher Appreciation Week; Monthly Staff Cart. Plug for Social Media Coordinator. 

 
Fundraising Update: 

- $1,160 from dinouts so far for the year. Future dinouts to be Mr. Softee and Pizza My 
Heart. See’s Candies fundraiser ended 12/6. Made $577. Holiday Boutique to 
include hot cocoa bar, letter writing, crafts. 12 vendors. Mrs. Brown suggested 
having Mrs. Sevilla back to read stories. Bonnie asked about how we’re doing in 
fundraising. We’ve made a bit less, but still doing well. Bonnie offered to help with 
cleanup at boutique. Teachers going to help facilitate in classrooms for Art to 
Remember. Proceeds to go toward mural in library? Book vending machine was 
considered to hefty of an investment. Mrs. Brown suggested May Giang for the mural 
artist. Going to reach out to connect. Art needs to be returned by 2/19. Bonnie 
suggested she prefers social posts continue to be made by individuals rather than 
general page author. 

 
Treasurer Update: 



- Executed 32% of budget so far. Raised $25,737. Teacher reimbursement is at 16% of 
budget. Reminder that Facilitron has increased rates to keep hours to minimum. 
Use invoice and check; no credit card payments. Holly to reimburse expenses within 
30 days after event. Large purchases can use a credit card or check or Amazon 
account. 

 
Open Discussion: 

- Mystery Reading subscription funding request from Mrs. DaSilva. Investment is 
$2,400 for 3 year subscription. Has all writing components in curriculum. Yearbook 
photos need to go to Mrs. DaSilva. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 8:18PM. 


